Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Leicester Caribbean Carnival
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to know why the carnival is now a pay to attend, whilst other gatherings in Leicester streets appear to have no entry costs. 
Victoria Park is an open area for all to visit, Leeds Carnival is also held on a park with no entry fee.

It would interest me to understand the logistics around the differences? 
Answer:

The Leicester Carnival is a Community led event organised by Leicester Caribbean Carnival Ltd.  That organisation receives a grant from Leicester City Council and operational support from the City Council’s events team and key multi-agency partners but it is responsible for the event and for key policy decisions.

 

The parade element of the event through our city streets is and always will remain free for all people to enjoy.

 

However, due to the continued success of the event and ever increasing numbers, the costs attributed to Health and Safety, Security, and infrastructure have also increased over the last 10 years.  To offset some of the increased costs and to secure a reliable income stream a decision was made to introduce a charge on the gate several years ago by Leicester Caribbean Carnival Ltd.

 

The Carnival remains one of the city’s highlights and this event receives twice as much from the council in grant support than any other festival organisation.

 

If you would like any further information we would be happy to share the details of the event committee with you. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
